Langruth Elementary School

PO Box 148 - 101 Helgason Ave. E Langruth, Manitoba RoH oNo

Phone: 204-445-2001 Email: les@pcsdonline.ca

Principal's Message

As we approach the end of October, it is time to reflect on the exciting events and achievements that have taken place within our school community. This month has been a whirlwind of activities, learning, and memorable moments.

On October 2, our talented students in grades 5-8 took to the field for the Cross Country divisionals. We are incredibly proud of their dedication and hard work—a special shout-out to John, who secured a well-deserved medal for his outstanding performance. The Grades 5-8 continued to showcase their sportsmanship and camaraderie during the soccer event hosted at Langruth Elementary School.

on october 16, our K-4 students embarked on an educational journey to Portage La Prairie, visiting the Fort La Reine Museum. It was an enriching experience for our young learners. They had the opportunity to engage with historical artifacts from Manitoba and across Canada, deepening their understanding and appreciation of our country's history.

With Halloween just around the corner, LES would like to remind our students and parents to prioritize safety during this fun and festive time. Here are some suggested practices to ensure a safe and enjoyable Halloween:

- Be Visible: If your child is going trick-or-treating, ensure they are visible by adding
 reflective tape or glow sticks to their costume. Carrying a flashlight is also a great
 idea. The school will also be providing battery power lights donated by MPI.
- Stay in Groups: Encourage children to stay in groups and to follow designated routes.
 It is always safer to have a buddy or two when collecting treats.
- Inspect Candy: Before indulging in the sweet rewards of Halloween, take a moment to inspect the candy to ensure it is in its original packaging and safe to eat.

We hope these reminders make this Halloween both safe and enjoyable for all. Thank you for your continued support, and we look forward to more exciting experiences and achievements in the coming months.

Have a spooktacular Halloween! Bill Banyard

November 8 -Indigenous Remembrance Trivia Night @ - 5 PM November 10 -No School - Admin. Day November 20 -Divisional Volleyball @ Gladstone November 23 -Parent Teacher Evening (4 - 7)November 24 -NO SCHOOL Parent Teacher Morning (9 - 12)December 14-Formal Christmas Dinner for students & staff December 19-Christmas Concert December 22 -Last Day of Classes Christmas Break -December 25 - January 5 January 8 -Classes Resume - Day 1

Important Dates

Please make sure that your child has 2 pairs of shoes for school use. One for INDOOR USE ONLY & one for OUTDOOR USE ONLY. This helps us maintain a clean environment. Thank you for your cooperation.





With the recent changes in our weather it is important to ensure that your child is

dressed appropriately for the weather. Please make sure students are wearing winter jackets, mitts, hats and ski pants. All students go outside for recess.

<u>Langruth Elementary School Clothing Order</u> Families have the opportunity to order school clothing until November 19th. Ordering is available online at the following link:

https://langruthelementaryschool2023.itemorder.com/shop/home/

This Link can also be found on the school website.

Paper order forms will also be sent home for those who would prefer to order that way. Paper Order forms will be due November 15th.

Langruth Elementary School <u>Remembrance Day Service</u> Details coming soon. Everyone welcome to attend.



Langruth Elementary Parent Council We are thrilled to announce the election of our new

Parent Council Executive. Chairperson: Clorissa Egilson

Vice Chair: Hilary Malacrida Secretary: Rita Huebert

Treasurer: Bobbie Czeranko

Stay tuned for information on our upcoming fundraisers: Christmas Raffle (raffle date Dec. 19) Merchandise BINGO (Dec. 1)



Parent Teacher Interviews

Parent Teacher interviews will take place on the evening on November 23 from 4 PM - 7 - PM and the morning of November 24th from 9 AM to 12PM. More information and a sign up will be sent home soon. If you have any questions about Parent Teacher please feel free to contact the school



This is a Free event hosted by the Parent Council. Bring a team or join one when you get here. Canteen will be available for purchase with porceeds to our Student Council

SUNDAY	Monday	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
NOV	EMF	BER	2	<u>3</u>	4	
<u>5</u>	<u>6</u>	1	Day 1 Remembrance Day	Day 2 9	Day 3 <u>l0</u>	!! Remembrance Day
	Day 4	Day 5	Trivia Night - Day 6 5 PM	Day 1	No School - Admin. Day	
<u>12</u>	<u>13</u>	<u>4</u>	<u>15</u>	<u>16</u>	П	<u>18</u>
	Day 2	Day 3	Day 4	Day 5	Day 6	
<u>9</u>	<u>20</u>	<u> </u>	<u>11</u>	23 Parent Teacher Evening 4 - 7	24 Parent Teacher Morning 9 - 12	<u>25</u>
	Day 1	Day 2	Day 3	Day 4	No School - Admin. Day	
<u>26</u>	27 Day 5	<u>28</u> Day 6	29	30 Day 2	Langruth Eleme	ENTARY SCHOOL BOX 148 IOI Heligason Ave. E Langruth, MB KOH ONO Ph. 204-445-2001 Email: les@pcsdonline.ca